Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on March 15, 2013, the Department of Environmental Protection received a petition for the City of Sunrise Springtree Water Treatment Plant seeking a variance from rule 62-521.400, F.A.C., to allow construction of a Class I deep injection well within 500 feet of a potable water supply well. The petition has been assigned OGC File No. 13-0890.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Cathleen McCarty, Department of Environmental Protection, Underground Injection Control Program, MS 3530, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400; telephone (850)245-8654. Written comments must be received by Cathleen McCarty at the above address no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.

